From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 02 October 2015 22:49
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:49 PM on 02 Oct 2015 from Mrs Harriet Bayly.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Islip Station Including Section E Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Bletchingdon Road Islip 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Harriet Bayly

	Address:
	16 Bletchingdon Road, Islip, Kidlington OX5 2TQ


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Dear Mr Preston,

Further to my recent email, as a parent of a child attending Dr South's CE School in Islip, I wanted to re-iterate my concern that Network Rail have applied to Cherwell District Council for permission not to erect any sound barriers along the length of the cutting bordering Dr South's school. 

In particular I wish to object to Network Rail's application for the discharge of planning condition 19 with respect to section E (Islip) of the railway upgrade as I am concerned that the analysis undertaken was inaccurate and didn't pay enough attention to the needs of the young people who attend this school and the value of their education.

I am also awaiting confirmation of the noise mitigation relating to properties on Bletchingdon Road as cited on Table 5.1 on page 17 of the Noise Scheme of Assessment report, which I have previously requested.

No community consultation has taken place within Islip relating to these matters including public reporting of relevant sound levels. I believe that the council should adopt a precautionary approach in the best interests of the children attending the school and the residents of Islip. 

My comments are limited as I am not an expert in this area, but I note that the Islip Parish Council and the School governing body have both written to you regarding this matter. 

I hope that you will take their comments into account along with those of other parents and make a fully informed decision. 

I look forward to hearing from you or one of your colleagues with an update on the actions that Cherwell District Council will be undertaking with a matter of urgency as Chiltern Railways are already running driver testing trains on the line.

Kind regards,

Mrs Harriet Bayly


